

## The Fetter Family

Missionaries to

## Micronesia

January-February 2012



**Contact Information:** 

The Fetter Family P.O. Box 697 Kosrae, FM 96944

## **Sending Church:**

First Baptist Church 327 N. Main St. Evart, MI 49631 (231) 734-6172

## **Support Address:**

WWNTBM
P.O. Box 725
Kings Mountain, NC
28086
(704) 730-1440
www.wwntbm.com



Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,

In our last letter, we told of Lazarus wanting to get baptized, but the week before, he began feeling a pain in his side and soon found himself in the hospital. According to the doctors, he was going to be released the very same week, but every time that he seemed to be feeling better, the pain would return. After many test and x-rays, the doctors concluded that he had an infection in or near his liver. Two days after being released from the hospital, he was at our church ready to be baptized. Because of the rain, the water that filled the baptistery was very muddy water, but that was not going to stop him from getting baptized that day!

God was really able to change this bad situation into something good. During one of our hospital visits, we found both Lazarus and his wife, Marsha crying. That morning he was doing very good and felt like he was ready to be released, but a few hours later he was in a lot of pain. The doctors did not know what was wrong and they were both scared that he would never leave the hospital. God used this to soften Marsha's heart, and that day she made a profession of faith. Since then she has missed only one Sunday Evening service, and we are starting to see their children coming more regularly. Sometimes we don't know why God allows difficult things to happen in our lives, but we must realize that He sees the whole picture, when we only see our problems.

During Pastor Mike Spann's visit, he wanted to be a blessing to our family, so the Trinity Baptist Church paid for us to have some indoor plumbing. Praise the Lord, we do not have to use an outhouse any longer, but they did not stop there. Since last January, we have not had hot water, so they also bought us a water heater for our showers. Before, my wife would tell our children to be brave, but as the cold water fell, you could hear the screams of a two and four year old! Now, it's difficult to get them out of the shower. Thank you so much, Pastor Spann and Trinity Baptist Church.

We have received many special Christmas gifts and want to thank all of you. We have been blessed with many faithful supporting churches and know that God will bless you for your giving and praying. We have seen Judson come back to services since our last prayer letter, and he is just another answer to prayer. Continue praying for him to start being faithful again. During his backsliding, his father, who does not come to our church, told him that he needed to start coming back to our church. We believe that God may use this to reach more of Judson's family. Please begin praying for Lazarus's 17 yr. old son, Nena, who has showed more interest in church, but is not saved!

Until He Comes, Daniel, Megan, Emily, & Lauren Fetter danielfetter5@hotmail.com